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City of Stratford, Corporate Services Department
Clerk’s Office

City Hall, P. O. Box 818, Stratford, Ontario N5A 6W1
Tel: 519-271-0250, extension 5237

Email: clerks@stratford.ca

Website: www.stratford.ca

December 24, 2024
Sent via email — KMcKenna@townofbwg.com

Karin McKenna,
Committee Coordinatior & Accessibility Coordinator
Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury

Re: Resolution Regarding the Ontario Deposit Return Program

We acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated September 20, 2024, regarding
the above-mentioned matter.

The said correspondence was provided to Stratford City Council for their information as
part of the October 28, 2024, Council meeting Consent Agenda (CA-2024-176). Council
adopted the following resolution:

THAT CA-2024-176, being a resolution from the Town of Bradford West
Gwillimbury regarding the Ontario Deposit Return Program, be endorsed.

Sincerely,

T. Dafoe

Tatiana Dafoe Clerk
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CC: Hon. Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks
Association of Municipalities of Ontario
All Ontario municipalities
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September 20, 2024 BY E-MAIL
Hon. Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks

5th Floor

777 Bay St.

Toronto, ON M7A 2J3

Dear Minister Khanjin:

Ontario Deposit Return Program

I hope this letter finds you well. | am writing to formally address the recent discussions surrounding the
Ontario Deposit Return Program, particularly regarding our community residents asking us about the
recycling of nonalcoholic beverage plastics.

Whereas the Ontario Deposit Return Program has successfully incentivized the recycling of alcoholic
beverage containers, resulting in the removal of over 204,000 tonnes of greenhouse gas emissions, we
recognize the potential for similar success with nonalcoholic beverages.

The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks highlighted in their June 2023 letter that they
are considering the adoption of a deposit-and-return system for nonalcoholic beverages. This initiative
presents a unique opportunity to further promote recycling, reduce litter, and encourage sustainable
practices among consumers.

Therefore, | am proud to announce that our Council endorses the expansion of the Ontario Deposit
Return Program to include nonalcoholic beverage containers. We believe that this expansion will not
only enhance environmental stewardship but also foster a culture of sustainability within our
community.

We encourage all stakeholders to support this initiative and work collaboratively towards its

implementation. Together, we can make a significant impact on our environment and set a positive
example for future generations.

Yours truly,

Mayor James Leduc
Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury

CC:

Hon. Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance

Hon. Caroline Mulroney, Member of Provincial Parliament for York-Simcoe
MPP Sandy Shaw, Opposition Environment, Conservation and Parks Critic
Ontario’s Municipal Councils and Conservation Authorities





